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 Town of Shallotte

Planning Board Meeting
February 12, 2013
6:30 PM

The Shallotte Planning Board met for their regularly scheduled meeting on February 12, 2013 at the Shallotte Town Hall Meeting Chambers with Chairman Gene Vasile presiding. 

 
Members Present: Justin Whiteside, Derek Danford, Evelyn Madison, Gene Vasile, Dennis Winters, Karyn Hart, Elwood Cheers and alternate Tim Gore.
Members Absent: 
Staff Present:  Allen Serkin, Debra White
Aldermen Liaison: absent
1. Call to Order

Gene Vasile called the meeting to order.
2. Agenda Amendments: None
3. Public Comments: Alan Lewis stated that he would like for the Planning Board to consider a text amendment on UDO section 30-12, pavement widths. Mr. Lewis suggested a possible reduction in the required turn around ratios. Shallotte requires 50 ft. while most other towns and Brunswick County only require 35 ft. Waste Industries has purchased smaller trucks and does not have a problem with 35ft requirements. School buses and fire trucks can also maneuver 35ft cul-de-sacs. This reduction would also allow about $6000 in saving per cul-de-sac. 

Phil Tripp, who is also a civil engineer, stated the 35ft radius on cul-de-sacs is pre-dominant and it makes sense to reduce the size from 50ft to 35ft. 

The Shallotte Planning Board agreed to take this into consideration, discuss with staff and maybe incorporate this idea with other UDO text amendments.
4. Swearing of Members: Planning Board members, Derrick Danford and Karyn Hart took the oath of Office for their 2013 appointment as planning board members.
5. (Planning and Zoning)  Planning Board Officer Elections 

a) Appoint new Chairman and Vice-Chairman


Action Taken:
The Shallotte Planning Board elected Gene Vasile as Chairman and Dennis Winters as Vice-Chairman.  

 Motion

Evelyn Madison nominated Gene Vasile for Chairman of the Shallotte Planning Board; seconded by Derrick Danford. There were no other nominations.  The motion passed 7 yes 0 no.  

Derrick Danford nominated Dennis Winters for Vice-Chairman of the Shallotte Planning Board; seconded by Karyn Hart. There were no other nominations.  The motion was passed 7 yes 0 no.

6. Approval of Minutes:
Elwood Cheers motioned to approve the January 11, 2012 minutes as read; seconded by Dennis Winters. The motion passed 7 yes 0 no.
7. (Planning and Zoning #  13-0001) 4620 White Street Rezoning – Brian Smith of Southern Properties & Development, LLC has submitted a petition to rezone  ​+6.27 acres located at 4620 White Street (PID 181200171 & 18200172) from Single-Family Residential(R-10) to Multi-Family Residential (M-F).  
a) Recommend approval of rezoning.

Agent, Brian Smith was present at the meeting and requested rezoning of White St. property. Staff also requested the rezoning of Shallotte Villas 
(PID 1820017203) and Tommy Brown’s property (PID 19800026) from Highway Business (HB) to (M-F).  
Mark Thompson, property owner of 140 Shallotte Ave since 1996, was present at the meeting and stated that he was against a multi-family zoning adjacent to his property. Mr. Thompson stated that he believed that single-family would be good for the neighborhood but multi-family brings in a different demographic/subsidized income. Mr. Thompson questioned why the town would push a zoning for low income and he was in strong disagreement of the rezoning of this property, particularly the one across from his home. Mr. Thompson prefers a zoning of commercial business instead of Multi-family. At least most business are closed by 5pm and the neighborhood would not have to endure the traffic, lights and noise all through the evenings and night. Also most renters don’t care about property and if this property is rezoned, it would open the door for whatever wants to come in the area. He also stated that it would be good if the town would put on the signs what the rezoning is instead of code words such as MF-10. 
Planning Board Chairman, Gene Vasile informed Mr. Thompson that the planning Board does not make any final decisions but make recommendations to the Board of Alderman. Mr. Thompson replies that the Planning Board strongly advises the Board of Alderman and this was the first step and his only chance to speak to them.  Mr. Thompson stated that the town leaders has increased the town by annexation, increased the tax base and the police force and when a different demographic is brought in, the town ill need a greater increase in police force. Mr. Thompson stated that this type of demographic increase crime, noise, arguments, etc.

Tom Parks, property owner of 131 Shallotte Ave, was present at the meeting and stated that he agreed with Mr. Thompson’s concerns, but that he would rather see the White St corridor residential, even if multi-family, than commercial.
Action Taken: 

Evelyn Madison motioned that the Shallotte Planning Board approve the zoning report, Motion second by Elwood Cheers. The motion passed 7 yes 0 no.

Justin Whiteside motioned that the Shallotte Planning Board recommend approval to the Board of Aldermen to rezone property located at 4620 White St. (PID 181200171 & 18200172) from (R-10) to (MF-10), Shallotte Villas (PID 1820017203) and Tommy Brown’s property (PID 19800026) from Highway Business (HB) to (MF-10).   Motion seconded by Karyn Hart. The motion passed 7 yes 0 no.
8.  (Planning and Zoning #  13-0002) Smithfield’s Chicken Bar-B-Q Site Plan - Brian Cheshire of Flamingo South, LLC has submitted site development plans for construction of a 4,770 SF restaurant with drive-through located at 4670 East Coast Lane (PID 1970002022 and a portion of 1970002010).  
a) Recommend approval of the site plans.

Agent, Phil Tripp was present at the meeting and requested approval of site plan.
Action Taken: 

Justin Whiteside motioned to approve the site plan for construction of a 4,770 SF restaurant with drive-through located at 4670 East Coast Lane (PID 1970002022 and a portion of 1970002010).  with conditions listed below; 

· Revised site development plans are submitted which address the remaining outstanding items as follows:

a. Please revise the plans to include a backflow preventer (RPZ) on the irrigation line.

b. Please note on the details sheet the following information about the sewer lift station: (1) Sewer lift station should be the model with no rails. (2) Sewer lift station should have no in-tank wiring.  Wiring should connect directly to an externally-mounted control panel. (3) Contact Don Ervin, Town of Shallotte Public Works Supervisor (200-0460), prior to ordering sewer lift station to ensure proper configuration.  (4) Contact Ronnie at Shallotte Electric (200-7021) to order the lift station.

· Plan approval is conditional upon issuance of any and all required local, state, and federal permits, including but not limited to Town of Shallotte stormwater, NCDENR stormwater, NCDENR CAMA, and NCDOT driveway.

· Subject site is currently a portion of PID 1970002022 and a portion of PID 1970001901.  Plan approval will be conditional upon the proper recombination of the two parcels and submittal of revised plans showing the revised tax parcel numbers, if any.

· Lighting plans must comply with UDO Article 19 and must be approved prior to issuance of a zoning compliance permit.

· Signs must comply with UDO Article 21 and will be permitted separately.

· Water/sewer impact fees will be due prior to issuance of a zoning compliance permit.

Motion seconded by Karyn Hart. The motion passed 7 yes 0 no. 

9. (Planning and Zoning # 13-0003: Shallotte Plaza River Deck Site Plan Modification -
Barrett McMullan of McMullan Partners, LLC has submitted site development plans to construct 3,936 SF of decking at ground level and on and protruding from the roof of the existing shopping center located at 4924 Main Street (PID 19700052).  The plans include a 567 SF enclosed rooftop bar and restroom structure and associated stairwells.
a) Consider approving the site plan modifications.

Action Taken: 

Evelyn Madison motioned to table the site plan modification until the March 12, 2013 meeting. Motion seconded by Elwood Cheers. The motion passed 7 yes 0 no.
10.  (Planning and Zoning)   Discussion Items
A staff report providing a summary of major activities and general information from the Board of Aldermen in the past month was presented to the Planning Board.  
11. Adjournment
 Justin Whiteside made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Elwood Cheers. The motion passed 7 yes 0 no. 

Respectfully Submitted, 
_______________________
Debra White, 
Planning Board Clerk 
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